
The Dallas City City Council held a special meeting on December 14, 2021, to discuss the new trash 
pick-up in Dallas City.  Mayor Kevin Six called the meeting to order at 5 p.m. with the following 
commissioners present:  Carole McDowell, Peggy Newberry, Harold Northup Jr., and Greg Olson.

Others attending the meeting were Anne Thompson, Barry Lillard, John Stimpson, A.J. Beach, Laurey 
Wibbell, Stanley & Shelley Johnson, Michelle Gold, Kenny Jackson, and Tammy Adams-Hudson.

The new trash pick-up was discussed.  A contract has been drawn up by the city attorney and agreed to 
by Jackson Disposal.  Kenny Jackson and Tammy Adams-Hudson, representatives for Jackson 
Disposal, answered questions that the city council and the attending Dallas City citizens had.

Trash will be picked up each Wednesday, and it will be curbside pick-up.  Each customer will be 
limited to four 30 gallon trash cans or eight bags per week, with a 50 pound weight limit per can/bag. 
Trash cans will not be provided, but containers will be available for rent from Jackson Disposal for $36 
per year.  Each customer will also be allowed to dispose of one large item, like a piece of furniture or 
door, per month.  Appliances will not be taken.  The large item must be able to fit into the garbage truck 
or cut into pieces so that it fits.  Also, if the item has glass in it, the glass must be removed.

Any residential property that receives a city water bill will be billed $16.50 per month on their water 
bill for the trash service.  This trash service will not apply to commercial properties, including 
apartment buildings that have more than one apartment but only one water bill.  These commercial 
properties will be responsible for their own trash pick-up.

Trash service for residential properties will begin January 5, 2022, and will be included on the January 
2022 water bills.

Jackson Disposal will provide an 8 yard dumpster for residents to dispose of recyclables.  It will be 
located off of Sycamore Street where the old recycling dumpster used to be located, and will be 
emptied weekly.

A motion was made by Olson, and 2nd by Northup to adjourn the special meeting.  McDowell, 
Newberry, Northup, Olson, and Six AYE.

The special meeting was adjourned at 6:12 p.m.

Steven K Vorhies, City Clerk


